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Board of Selectmen Minutes 05/03/2016
Board of Selectmen                                                                                 May 3, 2016
Chairman Joseph Pacheco called the meeting to order at 7:01 p.m.
Present were Joseph Pacheco and Karen Roberts and Marie Smith.

Acceptance of the Minutes
Mrs. Roberts motioned and Mrs. Smith seconded to accept the minutes of the April 26, 2016 meeting as printed, Mr. Pacheco
made it unanimous.

Department Heads & Committees

Mr. Ed Buckley, Highway Superintendent was present to give his Monthly Report.   He started by welcoming two new
employees to the department who have fit right in and begun work.  Most of the main roads have been swept, and they will
now concentrate on the subdivisions.  The will be cleaning Kruczek Woods behind Mel’s Diner on Friday.  B & D
Construction is going to assist and Noonan Disposal will provide a dumpster.   Parks & Grounds have been cleaning up
Johnson’s Pond for the upcoming Fishing Derby as well as the soccer fields.  Plow damage is being addressed and the brush
pile has been very busy.  The Household Hazardous Waste Day is being held on June 18th.  

Mr. Tim Inacio, Director of Planning and Community Development was present at the meeting.   He is getting familiar with
his new job.  

Town Administrator’s Report

The date of the Town Meeting is Monday, May 16th at 7:00 p.m.at the Middle School with Special Town Meeting held just
prior.  The pre-town meeting will be held on Tuesday, May 10th at 7:00 p.m. at the Town Offices and the Board will hold its
meeting at 6:30 p.m.  Warrants will be mailed this Friday.
Mr. Buckner is recommending Mike’s Construction of Dudley, MA the 2nd the second low bidder for the Senior Center Roof
project; their references were very good.
Mrs. Roberts made a motion to award the contract to Mike’s Construction Co. Inc., Mrs. Smith seconded and Mr. Pacheco
made it unanimous.  
The Board of Appeals will hold a hearing on Wednesday, May 4th at 7:00 p.m. at Town Hall for the proposed 40B Project
Comprehensive Permit, North Main Street.
At the next Selectmen’s Meeting Fire Chief Jim Januse will be present and the hearing for Rose’s Used Auto Parts-Transfer
of License will be held.  
The SRSG monthly meeting will be held on May 4th at 9:00 a.m. in Mansfield.
The next Department Head Meeting will be held on Thursday, May 5th at 10:00 a.m.



Selectmen’s Report

Mrs. Smith attended the Business & Economic Development meeting and commented on what a wonderful job they do
encouraging new businesses to come to town.  

Correspondence

Correspondence was received from National Grid, notifying the town of their Yearly Operational Plan for vegetation control
in the town.  

Adjournment

7:10 p.m.  Mrs. Roberts motioned and Mrs. Smith seconded to adjourn for the performance of administrative duties, signing
of Bills and Warrants, with no business to be conducted afterwards. Mr. Pacheco made it unanimous.

Respectively submitted,

Janet Murphy
Recording Secretary


